71 Bradford Street January 30, 2010

Mr. Paul N. Loukianoff President Con-Quest Contractors, Inc. 290 Toland Street San Francisco, CA 94124

## Dear Mr. Loukianoff:

I am a resident on Bradford Street where your company did the Bernal Heights street improvements between Powhattan, Bradford and Esmeralda Streets. My compliments go to the work crew led by Randy Galusha, Hector and Francisco Salcedo. I have never before seen such an organized group of men working on a project like this one. This crew knew what the job required and carried it out with such proficiency. It didn't appear that a minute was wasted. They all knew their job and did it well. The men who poured the cement and spred it out worked so well together. Also the man who had to stay into the late evening hours until the last section of cement poured was dry enough to drive on should be congratulated. It was cold and he had nowhere to sit down during that time. I also appreciated that every evening they cleaned up the area where they worked; and that after this project was completed yesterday, all the barricades and cones were removed.

There have been many other construction companies working in this area over the past several years doing the underground work and they definitely were not as efficient or speedy as your crew. For example, the area are not cleaned up daily and the barricades were left up for weeks after they completed their work.

Congratulations to you for such an organized operations and to your crew.

Sincerely,

**ELAINE MAYERS** 

Elacie Magen